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Kia ora and welcome back to Kura!

It is absolutely brilliant to have our halls buzzing with
energetic young people!
I trust you all had a good summer break, and are excited
for the new year (now a month in already!).

We were thrilled to welcome our new students and staff,
this week, with powhiri.  We are very much looking forward
to getting to know you all, and are so glad you are here.

A few queries have come in, in regards to
computers and where to put them during
PE.  We will be asking students to take
their computers out of bags, during PE, to
be stored in lockable storage, for the
duration of the lesson (when not in use). 
This will be a trial to see if it works
effectively, and we shall go from there.
I am aware this time of year is terribly
expensive for whanau, so if there is need
to, please contact me, and we can make
arrangements to pay things off, that work
for your whanau. Please email
principal@waihicol.school.nz
You may have noticed on the letter
previously sent out in the holidays, and
also the students timetables, that our 

Wednesday’s are the same timings as the
rest of the week, 8:45-3:10pm), and no
longer have the earlier pick up time.
Also, just to confirm that Tuesday’s are in
uniform, as in all other days.  If your young
person requires mufti for their Super
Tuesday, they are welcome to bring this to
change during the school day, as required.
If you would like to know more about some
of the policies that govern our kura, please
do pop over to school docs, and have a
little read.  I have included the most helpful
below. 
As always, I extend the invitation to contact
me - we love to hear of your celebrations
and support during trickier times.
Nga manaakitanga,
 Briar

mailto:principal@waihicol.school.nz


Public health nurses will be delivering two
school-based immunisation programmes in
your child’s school during 2025
 
Year Seven Students-
These students will be offered the Boostrix
vaccine, which is a booster for their early
childhood immunisations of tetanus,
diphtheria and pertussis (whooping
cough).  This is the same vaccination that
would have been given to your child at age
4yrs if you consented.

Your child will be given a consent form to
bring home for you to choose whether or
not to have your child immunised by the
Public Health Nurses at school.

Information on the immunisations is
included on the consent form which
will be given to your child at the
information session.

Please complete the consent form
and answer all the questions and
return the form to school.  

On Monday afternoon (17th Feb) from 3.15 to 4.30pm in the school hall, we will have a
audition taster / meet and greet session with some food. Everybody who wants to be in
the show is welcome and should try and make it. Then, each day from Tuesday 18th to
Friday 21st we will have auditions in the hall for lead roles. Come and read lines and sing
any ABBA song or any other song.. We need lots of boys too! It's going to be a lot of FUN!
Come and see us if you have any questions but there will be a presentation in assembly
on Tuesday 18th. The show will run from June 18-21.  
Ms Berry and Mr Randell.

SCHOOL BASED IMMUNISATIONS



Year Eight Students –
These students will be offered the Human
Papillomavirus (HPV) vaccine, this
vaccine is given to help protect against
cervical cancer and other HPV related
cancers; the vaccination will be given in
two doses within the year. 

Information about the vaccination
programme will be given to students at
school and this session may include
watching the Ministry of Health
Presentation on Immunisations and is
designed specifically for this age group.

If your child is not being vaccinated
at school please complete section B
and return the form to school

Please check with your doctor or
practice nurse if you are unsure if
your child has had a tetanus
injection in the last two years.

For further information on these vaccines
phone 0800 IMMUNE (466 863).  If you
change your mind at any time regarding
immunisation, please contact the Public
Health Nurse. If you have consented and
your child is away on the day of
vaccination, they will be offered a catch up
within 4 weeks

Jennie Hema
Public Health Nurse : 0272244484



PARENTS CORNER

Quick links for parents and whānau
About SchoolDocs
At Waihi College, our school policies are provided by SchoolDocs. SchoolDocs is an
independent service that provides core policies that meet legislative and regulatory
requirements and good practice, incorporating relevant school-specific information.



For more information about policy management, see Managing Policies and
Procedures.

For helpful information about this site, see Help.

Quick links
This page provides quick links to information that may be of particular interest to parents
and whanāu.
The topics linked below are a selection of key policies and procedures 3 you have access
to the whole site. Use the search function to find specific information.

https://waihicol.schooldocs.co.nz/5515.htm
https://waihicol.schooldocs.co.nz/5515.htm
https://waihicol.schooldocs.co.nz/11724.htm


BYOD IN 2025
This year, Waihi College has moved to a fully BYOD model. BYOD stands for Bring Your
Own Device. Students and teachers are working more and more with digital platforms for
the distribution and completion of  work in the classroom. By students having their own
device, there is a seamless link between home and in  school learning and the student
can personalise their device to suit their own needs.
Why BYOD? 
Personalised, flexible learning ● Increased access to devices for learning activities eg
Google Drive, research,  skills practice etc ● Seamless learning between home and



school ● 24/7 anywhere/anytime access to learning  ● Preparing for the future 3 IT/
collaborative/ cloud-based tools.
What sort of device do I need? 
For most students, the most economical device is a Chromebook. Ideally the device 
would have a minimum of 4GB RAM, a minimum of 32GB and a screen that is large
enough for the student to read information on easily. All Chromebooks will have
access to Google classrooms and the Google suite where the majority of work is
completed in class.
For senior students (Year 12 and 13) who have specialised courses, they may choose  to
purchase a laptop that has higher specifications and the ability to add course related
programmes. Noel Leeming, PB Tech, The Warehouse, Harvey Norman and JB Hi-Fi are
some of the examples of retailers that  offer excellent deals for devices.
Expectations  
The device must be brought to school each day fully charged and is expected to
have a minimum charge life of 6 hours.  Students will be expected to use their own device
in class and there will be no option for borrowing a device if a student fails to bring their
device. The student will work on paper if they do not bring their device to school.
What if I am unable to purchase a device? 
Waihi College will have devices available for students to lease should they be unable to
purchase one  themselves. Students will pay a bond to lease the device for the year, they
will take the device home and use it  as their own for the year. Parents/caregivers and
students will sign a contract agreeing to maintain the  condition and return of the device
with any loss or damage charged to the student.
More Information 
Buying a device can be confusing with lots of overwhelming information. Please take a
look at this handy guide  from NetSafe NZ about buying a device and how to keep your
child safe online.
https://netsafe.org.nz/byod/ 
As the 2024 year progresses, we will continue to give you more information.
This information can also be found in the Administration & Policies tab under Our School.

https://netsafe.org.nz/byod/
https://www.waihicol.school.nz/our-school-%c2%b7-ta-matou-kura/administration-policies-%c2%b7-whakahaere-me-nga-ra-whakahirahira/


COMMUNITY NOTICES
At Waihi Beach Surf School, we’re running an After-School Surf Program designed to help
kids gain confidence in the ocean while having fun. The program runs for six weeks on
Tuesdays, with expert coaching tailored for all levels4from first-time surfers to those
looking to build their skills. Why it’s great for students: Develops ocean confidence & surf
safety awareness Builds resilience, balance & coordination Fun, active, and social outdoor
learning. We’d love for your school to help spread the word by sharing this in your
newsletter or with parents directly. Here’s the link with all the
details:https://www.beachsurfschool.co.nz/product/after-school-program/If you need any
additional information, just let me know. Best regards,
Aidan, Waihi Beach Surf School: 0272458593

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.beachsurfschool.co.nz_product_after-2Dschool-2Dprogram_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=ET8Emu1ZELhtz7xyc622ZyvVjyCR-UvTvZr8UDSTIfg&m=-OPZRyb0N9qh_QwOVViWmgV-jRptq3WX9BVs-xJ_u5_kxTJyfqZyddmTj_k_xnIu&s=jYJ2M5W9espUp2JRHjsWK7XFUAsbd0iqQ6-GjinvVXg&e=


BRASS BAND LEARNER'S LESSONS

Day: Tuesdays (excluding school holidays)

Time: 4:15 PM

Where: Kerepehi Brass Band Hall, 14 Matai St, Kerepehi

Cost: Just $5 per week

Instruments: Cornet, Tenor Horn, Flugel Horn, Trombone, Baritone, Euphonium,
Tuba*

Instrument Hire: Available

*Subject to age and skill level, at the music teacher's discretion.

We’re incredibly fortunate to have Hamilton-based music teacher Clive Burnell as our
tutor. Our lessons are open to everyone, and we’ve welcomed students from Ngatea,
Kerepehi, Netherton, Thames, Te Kauwhata, Waikino, and Paeroa. We’re passionate
about nurturing the next generation of band players and are committed to giving you or
your child the best possible start on this exciting journey. If you have any questions, feel
free to drop in or email us - kerepehibrass@gmail.com. We are also having an Open Day
on Tuesday 11 February at 5.30pm if you would like to catch up with us then. We hope to
see you soon! www.kerepehibrass.co.nz

mailto:kerepehibrass@gmail.com
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.kerepehibrass.co.nz&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=IFgK2V7vONpkeMjBYXP0NuxmLeZlpbqths2_XUW8Vqw&m=KymeHVsGB_5vR_tmPVdLYuz7pdlY2CFkXsC7bEUVBabuI13BVSzFRmBZKcULajDC&s=jB2jA1yyOnX3NbA84ARW6AxmWAUgqzavkcMgrXhShoI&e=


At the New Zealand Sailing Trust, we are passionate about inspiring young New
Zealanders to develop leadership, teamwork, resilience, and environmental awareness
through transformative sailing adventures. Since 2008, we’ve empowered over 16,000
participants, providing them with hands-on experiences that build confidence and an
appreciation for the ocean. We are a Recognised Activity Provider for the Duke of
Edinburgh’s Hillary Award, offering 5-Day Adventurous Journeys designed to cultivate an
adventurous spirit and environmental consciousness.  
Below are our 2025 journeys and I ask that you share these with your award participants,
along with the flyer attached.
 
Our programs include:
5-Day Sail & Kayak Journey
13th 3 17th April
A unique blend of sailing and kayaking with Auckland Sea Kayaks, enhancing navigation,
resilience, and teamwork skills.
5-Day All Female Sail & Kayak Journey
13th 3 17th April
A girls-only adventure designed to build self-confidence, communication skills, and lifelong
friendships in a supportive environment.
5-Day Sailing Journey
22nd 3 26th September

An immersive all-sailing experience, where students develop sailing expertise, navigation
skills, and camaraderie at sea. These life-changing experiences are open to 14-18 year-



olds and qualify for: Bronze, Silver, & Gold Adventurous Journeys
Gold Residential Project. For full details on schedules, program specifics, and bursary
opportunities, visit: https://www.nzsailingtrust.com/youth

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.nzsailingtrust.com_youth&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=lbwbIQRmeOLMguGNTWQEcLSwDmn0wYIWLNvzzeKrtcQ&m=PQ-2eCVXjIqvsO31LbQioQhB4wILuVaj8AYJB_3YTKcQjp4oV4z2W6Fdl2J3uJYo&s=14gf1Bb7hSJ-EZeufipep3mHLbTwn4XCLNDRcUkfwMk&e=



